
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

NORTHWEST CLEAN AIR AGENCY  

DRAFT REGULATORY ORDER TO LIMIT FACILITY-WIDE EMISSIONS  

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY given that the Northwest Clean Air Agency (NWCAA) will take action on and seeks 
comments on a DRAFT Order to limit the facility-wide emissions of Volatile Organic Compounds 
(VOCs) for: 

Petrogas Ferndale Terminal  

4100 Unick Road 

Ferndale WA, 98248 

This type of facility-wide limit is also known as a “synthetic minor”. 

The Petrogas Ferndale Terminal (the facility) is a propane and butane product storage, processing, and 

transfer facility. The facility receives products by rail, pipeline, and truck. Products are stored in tanks 

connected to either a high-pressure system or a low-pressure system, which is refrigerated. Products 

from the low-pressure system are shipped out via marine vessels. Products from the high-pressure 

system are shipped out via rail, truck, or pipeline. 

This Regulatory Order (Order) establishes a federally enforceable limit upon the facility’s potential-to-

emit VOCs. Compliance with this limit, which was requested by the facility, limits facility-wide emissions 

below major source thresholds. This will allow the facility to stay below the applicability thresholds of the 

Air Operating Permit (AOP) program.  

This Order does not approve the operation of any new equipment. 

Copies of the draft Order and supporting documents are available online for review at 

https://nwcleanairwa.gov/public-notices/ and at NWCAA’s office (address below). Written comments 

relating to the issuance of this Order must be sent by close of business December 26, 2022 to: 

Agata McIntyre, Engineering Manager 

Northwest Clean Air Agency 

1600 South Second Street 

Mount Vernon, WA 98273 

Or email:  agatam@nwcleanairwa.gov 

 

Contact Agata McIntyre with any questions about this notice at 360-428-1617, ext 213. 

 

NWCAA may hold a public hearing if the agency determines there is significant public interest. Requests 
for a public hearing must be received within the comment period. Any such requests must indicate the 
interest of the person or organization filing the request and describe why a public hearing is necessary. 

 

NWCAA is publishing this Notice pursuant to the Washington State Clean Air Act (chapter 70.94 RCW). 
The Regulatory Order is issued pursuant to WAC 173-400-091 and NWCAA Section 121. 
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